Regular Board Meeting





 
April 15th, 2025
6:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order. The pledge of allegiance was said. There were eight residents present. 
A motion made by Jason/Darrell to approve the minutes from March 10th, 2025, Regular Board Meeting. Motion carried.
The Treasurer’s Report was given: Beginning Balance of $395,400.28, Deposits $20.00, tonight’s vouchers $33,526.13, Interest $46.46, and an ending available cash balance of $361,940.61.
Motion by Jason/Darrell to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Motion carried.

Old Business:

Discussion regarding road conditions. There are some soft spots, but nothing major. Newood Road has water running across in two separate places and also needs two culverts replaced at a cost of $1,800 each. At the intersection of Rhinelander Road and Tesch Road a culvert is also needed with a second culvert needed on Tesch Road for a total of $3,000. Supervisor indicated that we have culverts at the town hall that we could use.  
Motion by Jason/Darrell to approve the culvert replacements at a total cost of $6,600 for Newood Road and Tesch Road. Motion Carried.
Discussion regarding Recycling. Supervisor received a call regarding two tires on Newood Road. They will be taken to the landfill this week.

Election updates given by clerk relating to the April 1st election. The town had a high voter turnout. Talked about using alternate machine when ballots were gone for the primary machine. Also discussed the need for a contingency plan in the event that we do not have power at the town hall.
Resident’s concerns. Supervisor received two compliments on the condition of Burma Road.

New Business: 

Open Book to be held on April 23rd from 6-8 p.m. and the Board of Review to be held on May 14th from 6-8 p.m. Kurt is in the process of getting certified prior to the Board of Review. Clerk confirmed that the training needed to be completed prior to the Board of Review with the WTA.

Discussion regarding changing the day the monthly meetings are held to Tuesday instead of Monday. The 6 p.m. start time would remain the same.
Motion by Darrell/Jason to change the monthly town board meetings to Tuesday beginning on May 13th. Motion Carried.

The Treasurer also asked that the June meeting be changed to the 17th as she will be unavailable. The board was in agreement of the change.

Public Input: Compliment from resident on Burma Road.

Clerk’s Correspondence. Welcomed Kurt to the Town Board in his new position and thanked Mike for his time and work while he served as Town Chair. 
Motion by Jason/Darrell to remove Michael Hornischer as an approved signer from the accounts at Nicolet Bank and the addition of Kurt Blanchette as an approved signer effective April 15th. Motion Carried.
Motion by Jason/Darrell to hold off on payment of bills until after the conclusion of the Annual Meeting. Motion Carried.
Motion made by Darrell/Jason to pay the bills. Motion carried.
Motion made by Jason/Darrell to adjourn. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Kristy Ament, Clerk
